## **MSCC Annual Meeting**

April 5th, 2016

Present: Leanne Sjodin, Krista Simmons, Jennine Brooks, Deanna Brown, Leah Ward, Shelly Gorski, Lyle Popovic, Kristin Wilkie

Absent: Meghan Stephenson

Leanne called the meeting to order.

-introductions of the table to guests present.

The agenda was adopted by Leah and seconded by Kristin.

The minutes were adopted by Deanna and seconded by Leah.

## **Election of MSCC members**

- o A minimum of 5 members are needed, maximum of 9.
- Terms completed this year include Jennine Brooks, Meghan Stephenson and Leah Ward.
- Jennine will be stepping down.
- Leah Ward volunteered to stand
- Meghan volunteered to stand
- o Leanne nominates Cara Williams as a new council member.
- o Krista Simmons motions nominations to cease, Meghan Stephenson 2<sup>nd</sup> motion carried
- Organization of council
  - \*organization of council will be postponed to the next MSCC meeting.

## **Reports**

MSCC –report representing SCC's involvement in the school was presented by Leanne Sjodin. This included a summary of the Division meeting held in Montmarte and the National Congress event in Saskatoon. The SCC held events such as bus driver appreciation day and continued with the healthy snack program partnering with Prairie Circle.

SLC report –As presented by Lyle Popovic. A highlight of main activities that have happened throughout the year were presented such as "welcome to school" notes left on the students lockers, Terry Fox run,

<sup>\*</sup>Guest speakers- The PVSD Board Trustee elections are upcoming and we have nominee's in attendance to speak to our council. They include Hal Zorn, Dean Popil, Steve Hordos and Judy Bradley.

Magazine Sale fundraiser, Costume parade at Halloween and a formal school dance. The SLC was hoping to organize a community job fair.

School – Principal Shelly Gorski gave the school report as presented in handout.

- -Shelly gave a breakdown of Milestone school and our mission and goals to the Board candidates.
- -thank-you to Jennine Brooks, who has decided to step down from the council.
- -we welcomed new staff to our school this year: Ms. Jolene Bowes, Mr. Rick Bohay, Mr. Michael Armstrong and Mr. Mike Manko-Bauche
- -the newest Kindergarten enrollments show 21 students joining us.
- -grade 4-8 students across the division attended a Pats hockey game.
- -gr. 5 attended a symphony orchestra class
- -anti-bullying awareness campaign will be coming up in a week with pink shirt day and a guest speaker.
- -a boardgames club has been added to the extra cur list!
- -junior and senior drama attending Regional competition
- -a performance by HOJA will be happening soon.

Treasurer's Report – Deanna Brown gave an overview of the financial statement from the past year. Krista made a motion to accept the report as presented. Leah second. Carried.

-the executive position arrangement will be tabled until next meeting

Meeting adjourned